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Quarterly News/Prayer Letter 
(Date: May 20, 2010) 

  

LLWWEMA  
 
Next General Assembly … The next General Assembly will be held at Torrance Bread of Life Church 
from September 10, 2010 through September 14, 2010 (Friday through Tuesday).  Close to 60 delegates, 
observers, and their families representing 14 different Ling Liang Churches in the world have indicated 
their interest in attending the General Assembly.   The conference theme is “End Times & Church Mission” 
(教會末世宣教使命).  Rev. Dr. Thomas Wang (王永信牧師) will be the keynote speaker.  Besides listening 

to messages by Rev. Dr. Thomas Wang, delegates will have a chance to share their ministries at 
home/abroad, speak at worship services, discuss future plans and directions for 14th LLWWEMA 
Committee, and enjoy each other’s company at homes, restaurants, local tours, and Disneyland tour.  
Families of Torrance Bread of Life Church will open their homes to the guests.   Please pray for the 
General Assembly and register as soon as possible to attend. 
 
Release of the Financial Statement for the first Quarter of 2010 … The financial report of the 
LLWWEMA for the first quarter of 2010 is now available on the LLWWEMA website.  Please click this link: 
http://www.llwwema.org/100408Account10Q1.pdf. 

 
 
North America District (NAD)  
NAD Chair: Deacon Peter Ng 

 
Bread of Life Church, Torrance, California 
Deacon David Chan 
 

Mexico Outreach Mission to Tijuana (3/6/2010) 
 

    
 

Praise God that after five years of prayers, hard work and support, the October 3 Church was 
dedicated on Saturday, March 6. Ninety-five brothers and sisters from over ten churches joined 
hands and lifted their voices to celebrate this new House of the Lord.  Our own brothers went 
down many times from Los Angeles to construct the church. May God bless the hands that built 
this church. It was so moving as we prayed over the new pastor and his wife. The local church 

http://www.llwwema.org/100408Account10Q1.pdf
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community came to celebrate this blessed occasion. May this church be a light that will point 
people in His direction for years to come. 
 
Besides participating in the dedication of Oct. 3 Church, the mission team members also went to 
Tijuana jail to minister to the prisoners there.  They also went to Terraza Church and El Pipila 
Church to conduct medical, children, and food ministries. 
 
Earthquake Relief Trip to  Mexicali (4/10/2010) 
 

    
 

    
 
There was a 7.2 magnitude earthquake in Mexicali on 4/4/2010.  Bread of Life Church made phone calls to 
people in Mexicali and its neighboring city, Calexico, to inquire about their well being.  Phone calls were to 
no avail because lines were disrupted.  Email messages were received back a few days later indicating 
that there were families sleeping in the streets after the earthquake.  On 4/10/2010 Bread of Life Church 
together with First Baptist Church and Evangelical Formosan Church immediately formed a team of 8 

people and brought emergency supplies to the people in Mexicali.   Supplies included blankets, 
sleeping bags, crackers, bread, peanut butter, peanuts, can food, mandarin oranges, soy milk, 
cups of noodles, juices and water.  Even though people were not really in need of food, they were 
very happy to receive supplies from Christian Churches from so far away.  

 

  

Hong Kong District (HK) 
HKD Chair: Rev. Petros Chan 

 

Kowloon Ling Liang Church 
 
Praise and Prayer Requests Received from Rev. But: 
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1. 為了復活節的宣教營順利完成感謝主。連宣教士們共四十餘人，大家都很享受生命中美好共

聚時光，求主復興信徒們宣教的心和屬靈生命。 

Praise the Lord for our successful Easter mission camp. There were 40 participants including 

missionaries.  We all enjoyed the time together.  May God revive their spiritual lives. 

2. 為了 1/5 的與印傭們的 BBQ 旅行感恩，感謝主賜下美好的天氣，讓參加的姐姐們都懷著輕鬆

愉快的心情享受所有的節目，建立了彼此友善的關係。為了她們能對基督教有好感，感受到

主的大愛禱告。 

Praise the Lord for the BBQ picnic that we had with the maids from Indonesia on May 1.  Thank 

God for the good weather.  Everyone enjoyed the program and left with a good feeling for 

Christianity. 

3. 請為今年暑期的四個短宣祈禱:往災區、印尼、柬埔寨和廣西的短宣禱告，其中有三個需籌

備，求主加添各人身心靈的力量。也求主祝福每一位參加的肢體，有豐富的屬靈體驗，一起

經歷神。 

Please pray for our four summer short-term missions to: (1) disastrous areas, (2) Indonesia,         

(3) Cambodia and (4) Guangxi.  Three of them need preparations.  Pray that God will strengthen 

each participant physically and spiritually. 

4. 請為我們欲尋求一個新的探訪點禱告。求主預備。 

We are in the process of exploring a new visitation site.  Pray that God will provide guidance. 

 
香港靈糧堂擴建報告: 
 

教育樓建築工程於 2010 年 2 月開工，現有教堂主樓於 2010 年 5 月開始裝修，預算 2011 年 3 月全

部工程完工。有關擴建工程財務方面，在尋找建造教育樓上蓋工程建築商的工作上，經過兩輪的投

標，共 14 間建築商獲邀請，10 間公司入標，收到的標價由 4,000 多萬元至 6,000 多萬元。我們與

低標價的幾間公司談判，探討通過更改要求和規格以減低價格（約 180 萬元），並數次要求減價才

作最後決定，最後於 2010 年 2 月以略低於 4,300 萬元判出合約。 

  
擴建預算/收入報告: 

2010 年 3 月預算: 

(1) 擴建工程項目總計                                         HK$ 57,111,000 ~ US$7.4 million 

(2) 現有教堂主樓改善工程項目總計                 HK$ 5,836,480 ~ US$0.75 million 

2010 年 3 月累積收入: 

擴建收入累積總數:                                      HK$ 22,869,684 ~ US$2.94 million 

  

現時所籌募的款項只足夠支持到 2010 年 9 月底， 故急需靈糧家的眾靈糧兒女在禱告和奉獻上的參

與和支持。 

詳情請接洽 Rev. Wan, Man, at (852) 9374-5616, email: mwan@hkllc.org.  

mailto:mwan@hkllc.org
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Indonesian Ling Liang Church Board 
Chairman of Board of Trustees: Rev. Joshua Ong 
Chairman of Board of Executives: Mr. Stephanus Tannos 

 
GSRI Bekasi 
Rev Yefanusx Sugiyarto 

 

     
 

     
 
Praise our faithful God that the new church building was completed on time after a lot of hardship and 
difficulties.  This is a Ling Liang Church right in the midst of Muslim communities.  It'll be a light to the 
Muslims there. 

 

GSRI Karawang 
Rev. Yohanes Eddy Kuswanto 
Rev. Rebekah Lukas 
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A new building is being constructed to house Sunday school class rooms.  The new building is one house 
next to the main church building.  Prayer and financial supports are requested. 
 

 
Others 
 
Philippines 
 
Bread of Life Christian Church 
 
Praise the Lord … reported by Elder Freddie Wong on April 13, 2010 …”Last Easter Sunday, we were 
able to dedicate to our Lord the start of the church building renovation.  We plan to elevate the first floor 
flooring by 20 inches (50 cm).  This is to minimize flood coming into our building during the rainy season 
flooding.  We also plan to relocate the stairs inside the building to outside the building to make use of the 
present stair location.  We thank God for those who helped us to cope during the great flooding here 
caused by typhoon “Ondoy”.  Truly God answers prayers many of our brethren shared financially towards 
this project”. 
 
 

Australia  
 
Australia Ling Liang Church 
 
Elder Po Chuen Yeung has knee surgery recently. Pray for his recovery so that he can come to the 
General Assembly. 


